
 

 
 

Press release 
 

SAAB AUTOMOBILE LODGES APPEAL AGAINST DISTRICT COURT RULING 
  
Zeewolde, The Netherlands, 12 September 2011 – Swedish Automobile N.V. (Swan) 
announces that Saab Automobile AB and its subsidiaries Saab Automobile Powertrain 
AB and Saab Automobile Tools AB (collectively Saab Automobile) today lodged their 
appeal against the District Court’s decision last week to reject Saab Automobile’s 
proposal for voluntary reorganization. The appeal will be heard by the Court of Appeal 
in Gothenburg, Sweden. 
 
Saab Automobile is of the opinion that by rejecting the voluntary reorganization proposal based on 
the reasons cited in the rejection statement, the District Court went considerably further in its 
consideration than what the legislator intended. Saab Automobile is of the opinion that the District 
Court has left out of consideration that the District Court’s assignment is to avoid pure abuse of the 
Swedish Company Reorganization Act and approval of a reorganization request shall be based on 
the provision of a limited amount of documentation. Thus, Saab Automobile is of the opinion that in 
its ruling, the District Court has applied a much stricter standard of proof than is required under the 
Act. 
 
The documentation for appeal contains, among other things, a number of improvements Saab 
Automobile has implemented since the last reorganization. This includes a patent application for 
Saab Automobile-developed extended range propulsion technology (EREV) that would considerably 
reduce fuel consumption in next-generation Saab vehicles, as well as the Saab Automobile-
developed modular vehicle architecture. 
 
In the meantime, Swan and Saab Automobile continue discussions with several parties about 
obtaining additional funding for the short term. Pang Da and Youngman continue working on 
obtaining approval from the National Development and Reform Commission (NDRC) for their equity 
investments worth EUR 245 million in Saab Automobile and have no reason to believe that the 
approval process will not be completed, nor that there will be unexpected delays. The approval 
process is expected to be finalized early November. Youngman and Pang Da intend after the initial 
equity contribution to contribute with additional capital. 
 
The EUR 70 million commitment of Youngman and the technology license agreement between Saab 
Automobile and a special purpose vehicle, as communicated in the press release of this morning, 
are part of a bridge financing transaction. This bridge financing transaction and receipt of funds by 
Saab Automobile are still subject to finalization of definitive transaction documentation with the 
lender that will provide the bridge loan. Saab Automobile expects to finalize this process by 
September 26. Furthermore, international banks have shown interest in taking over Saab 
Automobile's existing loans in order to add further liquidity to the company. 
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